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Former Public Defender’s Office Employee 

Enters $1,500 Settlement for Ethics Violations

April 7, 2010
 

Former Public Defender’s Office employee Cynthia McClendon, of New Haven, CT, agreed to pay a $1,500 penalty for violating the Code of Ethics by providing confidential information acquired through her state position to a bail bondsman in exchange for cash.
According to the consent order finalized on Monday with the Office of State Ethics (OSE), McClendon was employed by the Connecticut Division of Public Defender Services in the New Haven Public Defender’s office.  In July 2007, she provided bail bondsman Philip Jacobs with a state file from her office, which contained information on his bonded arrestee client.  In return, Jacobs gave McClendon $500 in cash.
Connecticut law prohibits the disclosure of confidential information acquired in the course of or by reason of a state employee’s official duties for financial gain, and also prohibits a state employee from using her public office or position – or any confidential information received therein – to obtain financial gain for herself.  The law also prohibits a state employee from accepting anything of value with the understanding that her official action or judgment would be influenced thereby.
In addition to the $1,500.00 civil penalty, McClendon may neither seek nor enter into state employment for two years, nor may she seek or enter into a contract with the state for two years.  Should she become a state employee thereafter, she will be subject to annual financial disclosure filing requirements.
Bail bondsman Philip Jacobs entered into a $2,500 settlement with the OSE in December 2009 for giving gifts to state employees in exchange for referrals and information regarding bonds.  

“The integrity of public service relies on state employees to put the public interest first,” said OSE Executive Director, Carol Carson.  “Public employees who accept gifts in exchange for assisting a private business not only violate the Code of Ethics, they impair the integrity of government.” 
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